
Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 14th February 2017 at 7.15 p.m. in Shireoaks Village Hall
Present: 
Councillor P Blagg (Chair)
Councillors  M Wild, G Robinson, S MacDonald, M Long, S Fielding, I Jones, B Ayton and R Hauxwell.
District Councillor David Pressley
M Welch (Clerk) 
 There were 4 members of the public present.
In view of the planning applications being received councillors were asked if they will maintain the separation of Shireoaks from Worksop as in the Neighbourhood Plan and in particular the green corridors.  Councillor Robinson explained that the council is supportive of this.
Concerns were raised about parking by the first house in Monks Way where it is believed car repairs are being carried out and also a vehicle that has been in the car park for eighteen months.  Councillor Fielding will report the car at a meeting she will be attending later this month.  If there is a business being run from the house where the cars come from it should be reported to Terry Walsh at Bassetlaw.
A meeting had taken place in January on fracking and based on a show of hands most people attending were against.  Councillors were asked if there could be a survey to find out what people think as there is concern that people don't think it will happen.  It was agreed to put this on the next agenda.
Councillors were shown a planning application being submitted shortly and questions were answered.  This will be submitted although the previous application which was turned down has gone to appeal.
5363	Apologies
There were no apologies.
5364 	Declaration of Interest
Declarations of interest were made by Councillor Fielding, Councillor Blagg for planning and District Councillor Pressley for RDS.
5365	To approve the minutes of the meeting held 10th January 2017.
Councillor MacDonald proposed the minutes of 13th December be approved as a true and correct record, seconded by Councillor Robinson.
5366	Matters arising from the previous minutes
Station Car Park -  Nothing further has been heard.
Overgrown areas - A site meeting has been arranged tomorrow to look at the overgrown areas discussed previously.
Councillor Robinson reported that he had met with Ian Davies BDC.  The drainpipe in dyke is getting blocked again, Ian said that it could have been dug out deeper but gave assurances that water is running freely. There could however now be a problem further down where trees have been pruned and dyke has been filled in.  Ian said he would have it re-surveyed in the next financial year (April) and report back.  Councillor Robinson proposed Ian be thanked for the site visit and we look  forward to receiving results of survey in April, this was unanimously agreed.

Cricket ground - District Councillor Pressley reported that a letter has been sent to the owner and the District Council are awaiting a reply.  Councillor Robinson requested a copy of the letter be sent to us and Councillor Pressley said he would ask if this was possible.
Village signs - The sites will also be discussed at the site meeting with Highways tomorrow and subject to his agreement the job order can be submitted.  Councillors noted the end of March deadline for the funding. 
Church Clock  - Nothing further has been heard, the clerk was asked to chase this up.
Fireworks - The Chairman did not manage to go to the meeting at Rhodesia Parish Council.  The next meeting of the committee is 22nd February.
Carnival - There was a meeting and most things have now been booked and the parade is on.  A message is to be put out for parents to help steward.  Finances are good.
Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) - There is a meeting with John Manns on 25th.  Bovis came to an agreement with Highways and remedial work has been done so that the roads could be adopted.  The whole estate has had their accounts with RMG put on hold indefinitely.  Councillor Pressley reported that the District Council are not taking on play areas now unless there is 60 years funding.
Litter Bins - Nothing further has been heard from MacDonalds.
RDS - Planning have been round both sites and there is no breach.  A plan was put in place to reduce the noise problems and the District Council will visit at night.
Email address - The clerk has made enquiries and asked if she could change the e-mail address to Gmail which would not cost.  Councillor Jones proposed this be done, seconded by Councillor Fielding and all agreed.
5367	Planning
New Applications
17/00097/VOC  New Applications Variation of Conditions 1, 2, 3, 11, 15, 16, 18, 20, 21, 22, 23, 25, and 26 of Planning Application 14/00223/OUT (Outline Application for Residential Development of up to 175 Dwellings, 15.4 Hectares of Employment Land for the Erection of Buildings to be Used for B1 (Business), B2 (General Industrial) and B8 (Storage or Distribution), Provision of Land for the Expansion of St. Luke's Primary School (0.3 hectares) and New School Pick Up/Drop Off Area Together with Associated Highways Works, Public Open Space, Landscaping, Servicing, Parking and Attenuation Facilities and Construct New Accesses) to Allow for Phased Development - There was discussion about the variations following which Councillor MacDonald proposed that  for Condition 1 we object to splitting this into phases it should be for the whole application and not each phase, there was one abstention and all others were in favour.  There were no other comments.
	 17/00139/HSE Proposed Removal of the Existing Conservatory and Erection of a Single Storey Rear Garden Room

	16 Elmtree Close Shireoaks Worksop Nottinghamshire - there were no objections.

17/00140/VOC Variation of Condition 2 of Planning Application 16/01371/FUL To allow for Minor Amendments to the Design of the Approved Bungalow - there were no objections.

	
Plot 3 Land East of 92 Shireoaks Road Shireoaks Nottinghamshire 





Councillor MacDonald read out a reply that had been received today following our concerns were raised that the walnut tree by the new bungalows has been removed.  There had been no conditions to keep trees attached and it was not felt necessary to have a further site meeting.

The clerk reported that an application has been submitted to Rotherham for a grain store at Hatfield Farm on land just outside our parish.

Emails had been received following a meeting with Harron Homes.  It had been established that the access in the outline planning has already been given permission so cannot be changed.  Councillor Pressley suggested meeting with them to discuss what is best for the village.  Councillor Robinson proposed we meet them, seconded by Councillor Long and all agreed.

b) Decisions

There were no decision.
5368	New Business
a) Benches review -  The benches that need refurbishing were discussed and the Chairman will ask Mark for a quote to restain the benches.  It was agreed that the bench that needs repair will be looked at again in the next financial year when grants may be available.
b) Fracking - Councillor Wild reported on the meetings held recently and expressed concerns about tactics being used.  It had already been agreed to discuss this further at the next meeting and councillors will come back with questions for the survey.
c) Bassetlaw Spring Clean - Details have been received for the Spring Clean 15th to 28th May.  Councillors agreed to take part on Saturday 20th  May the clerk was asked to send the form in.
5369	Reports from County and District Councillors
District Councillor Pressley reported on a railway meeting he had attended where the signal box, barrier and 20 mph speed limit had been discussed there will be a further meeting and councillors will be advised so that they can attend. Councillors were advised that there is a new white paper regarding housing coming out with changes to housing and planning.  Dog fouling has been a problem in Monks Way and the Environmental Health officer will look at putting signs up.
Councillor Fielding reported that the Highways Officer has got back in touch with the landowners regarding the overgrown trees in Spring Lane.  She will be attending a meeting as previously mentioned with the school and the diocese later this month.
5370 	Finance
	Balanced to statements as at 30.01.17
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£7,997.11
	

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£8,447.61
	

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£890.85
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£17,335.57
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	1634
	Friends of Woodlands
	4463.00
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£4,463.00
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£0.00
	

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	D Gower
	
	1635
	
	£399.60
	

	
	M Welch
	
	
	1636
	
	£267.72
	

	
	HMRC
	
	
	1637
	
	£68.40
	

	
	Bassetlaw
	
	1638
	
	£13.67
	

	
	Notts ALC
	
	1639
	
	£230.55
	

	
	SWHL
	
	
	1640
	
	£320.00
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£1,299.94
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances  will be:
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£2,234.17
	

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£8,447.61
	

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£890.85
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	
	£11,572.63
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	
	£2,060.12
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	
	£9,512.51
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	



Signatories - Councillor Wild brought the completed form to the meeting and he and Councillor Long have all the signed paperwork to take to the bank along with their identification.
Annual Precept - The clerk had circulated options to councillors.  The Chairman proposed option 2 for £15,922 this was seconded by Councillor MacDonald and unanimously agreed.
Grants and Transparency Code - The clerk suggested an Epson Eco printer/scanner be requested, the Chairman proposed the clerk apply for this grant and all councillors agreed.
5371	Correspondence
A letter has been received from Portland College. 

5372	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern
The clerk has been offered and accepted the position of Clerk to Rhodesia Parish Council.
Councillor Robinson reported litter on roadsides and hedge bottoms in surrounding areas - Spring Lane, Steetley Lane(from Rhodesia to A616 junction), Worksop Road/Shireoaks Road, A57 Worksop Bypass, Woodsetts Road, Owday Lane. The clerk was asked to report to appropriate authorities.
There have been mole problems again throughout the village.  The clerk was asked to send out the council diary with the agenda.
Problems were reported with lights by the marina.
5362	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 14th March 2017

The meeting closed at 9.30p.m.


 


